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Binnaway  
Community Consultation Meeting Action List 

Meeting Date: 13 November 2017 
 

Minute / Action Required Directorate Progress 

Oak Valley – Gamble Creek Road 
Concerns were raised regarding works in this area. It 
was requested that works be completed. Council 
advised that they need advice on this project in 
relation to soil conservation. Soil Conversation 
people are currently working on projects with Council. 
When these projects are finished they can start on 
this project. The completion of these works is on 
Council’s list. Progress will be reported at the next 
meeting. 

TS A/DTS – In progress 

Pumphouse Campground – Septic Problems  
Residents highlighted issues with the septic at the 
Pumphouse Campground.  There is no dump point 
due to there not being sewerage. It was however 
suggested that there are dump points that don’t 
require sewage.  Council will investigate whether or 
not one of these can be installed. 

TS 
A/DTS - In progress. Under 
investigation. 

Mow Rock Brigade  
A resident enquired about this as they had heard the 
funds are there. Council advised that it has had to go 
to the Roads and Maritime Service (RMS). Council 
committed to following up to see where this is at. 

DS A/DS – In progress. 

Softfall – Len Guy Park  
Residents raised concerns about the softfall in Len 
Guy Park needing replacing. Council advised that it 
was patched 2 years ago, however it does need 
further patching or replacement. There is a funding 
allocation of $20,000 in the budget however, 
replacement will cost around $32,000. 

TS 
A/DTS – Will be addressed at 
Budget time. 

Mow Rock Road 
Concerns were raised about the state of Mow Creek 
Road. It was noted that it was graded around two (2) 
years ago. Council confirmed it is on the list to be 
graded. 

TS 
A/DTS – Not scheduled.  
Category 3 = every 5 years. 

Town Sewerage 
Residents asked about any progress in relation to the 
installation of sewerage in Binnaway. Council advised 
that the NSW Government has announced the Safe 
and Secure Water Program. This program will provide 
co-funding that will target water and sewerage 
projects in regional NSW to ensure infrastructure 
meets contemporary standards for water security, 
public health, environmental and safety outcomes 
into the future.  The program will provide co-funding 
to successful applicants such as local Councils, water 

 

A/DTS – As advised at the meeting, 
Council has lodged an EOI under 
this program for sewerage for 
Binnaway. If successful in the EOI 
process, Council will commence a 
full application which will include 
preparation of a business case and 
extensive community consultation. 
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utilities, water corporations and prescribed dam 
owners for detailed planning and construction 
activities to install, augment or decommission water 
and sewerage infrastructure. The program includes an 
Expression of Interest process followed by a full 
application.  Council has lodged an EOI under this 
program for sewerage for Binnaway. If successful in 
the EOI process, Council will commence a full 
application which will include preparation of a 
business case and extensive community 
consultation. 

Dip In Road – Renshaw Street and Warrumbungle 
Way 
It was unclear who placed this item on the Agenda.  
Those in attendance noted that the dip is there to 
help in slowing people down. It was noted that there 
is a sign but it might not be as visible as it could be.  
Council indicated they would check the location and 
visibility of the sign and move if required. 

TS A/DTS – Referred for investigation. 

Unsealed Roads  
Residents highlighted that Ironbark Road is the only 
road in town not sealed.  Residents recommended 
that this road be sealed. It was suggested that this 
project be put forward for funding as part of 
Council’s budget process.  
 
Residents also raised concerns about Leader Road. It 
was reported that there are barriers to double decker 
stock trucks getting to properties, as well as other 
issues.  Issues are currently being addressed by local 
landholders.  
 
Concerns were also raised by residents in relation to 
Box Ridge Road. It was reported that issues with the 
road are resulting in vehicles being damaged. Council 
advised that a grader will be heading out to Box 
Ridge Road this week – subject to water being 
available.  Residents offered to supply water. Council 
advised they would discuss the offer to provide 
water after the meeting.  
 
Council acknowledged the value of local knowledge in 
addressing these issues and encouraged residents to 
contact Council to raise and discuss their concerns. 

TS 

A/DTS – As suggested at the 
meeting, residents could put 
forward this project as a budget 
submission 
 
 
 
 
 
A/DTS -  
 
 
 
 
 
 
A/DTS – Completed in 2017 
 (16 Nov – 14 Dec) 
 
 
 
 
 
A/DTS -  

Skip Bins 
Residents enquired as to what was happening with 
putting the skip bins back at the local tip. Council 
advised that they are working through the tender 
process in relation to this. 

DS A/DDS – Still in progress. 
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Drill Sites – Deep Bores  
Questions were asked regarding the drill sites for 
deep bores in Binnaway. Council advised that they 
received funding to install a back up water supply 
bore. A bore has been sunk in Binnaway and is 
working. Further works still to take place in relation 
to this. 

TS 
A/DTS - In progress. Contractors 
have been engaged for connection. 

Binnaway New Mollyan Road 
Council was asked when the centre lines on the 
Binnaway New Mollyan Road were going to be re-
painted. Council advised that there is a move away 
from line marking local roads. The community felt that 
the lines needed to be marked. Council advised that 
there is currently a traffic counter on there and an 
assessment will be made following the collection of 
this data. 

TS 
A/DTS - In progress. Under 
investigation. 

George Street and Railway Street 
Residents raised concerns about derelict houses which 
are creating a fire hazard. Council to investigate. 

DS A/DDS – Fire inspection ongoing. 

Signage in Len Guy Park 
Residents noted that littering signs need to be 
updated. Council confirmed that this will be 
actioned. 

TS 
A/DTS – Forwarded to Supervisor 
for inspection and action. 

Development Application – Pumphouse Campground  
Residents enquired as to the progress of the 
Development Application for the Pumphouse 
Campground. Council advised that it hasn’t started 
because Council still doesn’t own the land. 

DS 
A/DDS – The process of acquiring 
land still in progress. 

Community Litter Grants  
Council were asked if they had applied for any 
Community Litter Grants. Council committed to 
follow this up. 

CCS 
DCCS – In progress as grants 
become available. 

Sport and Recreation Infrastructure  
Residents asked about the potential for Council to 
apply for more funding for sport and recreation 
infrastructure. Council provided a number of 
examples about funding that have been applied for, 
noting that many of the funding programs require a 
dollar for dollar contribution from Council. 

 A/DTS – 

 

 


